

Toronto Police Services Board

40 College Street, Toronto, Ontario, Canada. M5G 2J3 (416) 808-8080 FAX (416) 808-8082 www.tpsb.ca



September 01, 2015

The Honourable Madeleine Meilleur Attorney General McMurtry-Scott Building 720 Bay St., 11th Floor Toronto, Ontario M7A 2S9



Dear Minister:

Re: Support for Recommendation to Improve the Timeliness of Investigations Conducted by the Special Investigations Unit

At its meeting on August 20, 2015, the Toronto Police Services Board (the "Board") considered a copy of the correspondence that the Ontario Association of Police Services Boards (the "OAPSB") sent to you containing a recommendation to improve the timeliness of investigations that are conducted by the Special Investigations Unit. The Board received the correspondence and approved the following Motion:

THAT the Board send correspondence to the Attorney General indicating that it supports the OAPSB recommendation to improve the timeliness of investigations conducted by the Special Investigations Unit.

The foregoing is forwarded for your consideration. It would be appreciated if you would keep me informed of any decisions that may be made as the result of the OAPSB recommendation.

I have attached a copy of the Minute with regard to this matter for your information. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 416-808-8080.

Yours truly,

Andy Pringle Chair

attach:

Minute No. P224/15

c:

Russ Bain, President, Ontario Association of Police Services Boards

THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC MEETING OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON AUGUST 20, 2015

#P224. RECOMMENDATION TO IMPROVE THE TIMELINESS OF INVESTIGATIONS CONDUCTED BY THE SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS UNIT

The Board was in receipt of a copy of correspondence dated July 14, 2015 from Russ Bain, President, Ontario Association of Police Services Boards, to Madeleine Meilleur, Attorney General, recommending that the timeliness of investigations conducted by the Special Investigations Unit be improved. A copy of the correspondence is appended to this Minute for information.

The Board approved the following Motions:

- 1. THAT the Board receive the correspondence from the President of the Ontario Association of Police Services Boards; and
- 2. THAT the Board send correspondence to the Attorney General indicating that it supports the OAPSB recommendation to improve the timeliness of investigations conducted by the Special Investigations Unit.

Moved by: C. Lee